Summary of Minutes of General Meeting of 21 April 2005 held in the Baptist Church Hall. Meeting opened at 7.35pm with 37 members & 4 visitors. 7 apologies were received. Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 17 March 2005 were moved by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Jan Parnell. Correspondence accepted and endorsed at the committee

meeting on Thursday 7 April was presented by Lena McCreadie and put on display.

Financial Report (at 31/3/05) presented by Jan Parnell. General Account: Opening bal \$5165.35; Inc \$1019.92; Exp Closing balance \$5147.17 \$1038.10

Community Gaming Grant Opening bal \$1927.06; Expenses

\$660.00 Closing balance \$1267.06

Investment Account \$15,000 at 4.75%, matures 26/5/05. City Council Heritage Grant (Myrtle Beitz) \$15,000.00. Report accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on Thursday, 7 April 2005.

Resource Centre - Thanks to Neil and Pam Bishop for Moreton Bay Courier newspaper. Simpson and his donkey reenactment on Saturday, 23/4/05 at Civic Centre. Resource centre to be open that morning. Ian Wheeler & Jan Bird volunteered for duty. Information on sporting clubs in the Wynnum Manly area sought.

Tour – Next tour for 25/6/05 still being organised. Details available at next meeting.

General Business

- 1. Member Ron MacCaulay has passed away.
- 2. Librarian position discussed and voted on unanimous vote in favour of an official position of Librarian being created and Constitution being amended accordingly.
- 3. On 8/5/05 Brisbane Museum at Brisbane City Hall is having an Open Day. Society has stand. Volunteers sought
- 4. New fundraising venture is monthly raffle. Proceeds to go towards purchase of resources for Resource Centre.

Spot Speakers, Ann & Gary Thackman from National Trust gave excellent talk on importance of preserving our past about the Trust's "Old Book of Memories".

Main Speaker, Lawrie Strange spoke about Brisbane riverboats and the benefits and virtues of our river.

Lucky Door Prize Allen Linning; Membership Draw Jan Bird; Monthly raffle Lena McCreadie.

Meeting closed 9pm. Members and guests retired to a delicious supper prepared by Peg Borg, N Stratton, & Minnie Bowman Full report available on request.

Sandy Liddle

Postage Stamp Required

If undelivered please return to: Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. P O Box 318 WYNNUM Q 4178 ABN: 49 071 835845 President: Heather Smith 0401 702 204





Cambridge Parade Manly Circa 1920

WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.

NEWSLETTER May 2005

Thursday 19 May at 7.30pm in the Baptist Church Hall (Corner Bay Terrace / Clara Street)

Guest Speaker:

Ken Edwards "Meals on Wheels"

Spot Speaker:

Ian Kennedy "The Old Woolshed"

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts, cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.

Thanks to Jan Parnell, Allison Roff and Sherley Williams who will be providing your supper.

Please invite a friend to attend

COMMUNITY GAMING GRANT

Who was living in Bay Terrace in 1914? When did your grandad come to Manly?

The items, purchased using the Community Gaming Grant are listed below. Using the new ScanPro 300 Reader/Printer, these and many other questions can now be answered.

Purchases include:

State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1900 Commonwealth Electoral Rolls 1903 - 1982 Old Post Office Directories 1868 - 1949 Wynnum Herald 1946 - 1961 Pioneer Index 1829 - 1889 Federation Index 1890 - 1914 Aldine History of Qld Vols 1 & 2 1888 Old Government Gazette 1859 - 1869 Qld Land Records 1856 - 1859

An extract from the St Helena Diaries 1897:

Sat 9 Jan - Prisoner Frederick Kribke reported that he was sick. I gave him oil and rhubarb at 7.00 pm.

Sun 10 Jan - I shifted Frederick Kribke to the hospital at 6.10 am with diarrhoea and pains in the head and tempture (sic) 100.6. At 8.30 tempture down to 100 and at 4.30 pm was 101.2. Pain in head remains.

Mon 1 Feb - Frederick Kribke from hospital to yard at 6.30 am by order of the visiting surgeon.

Frederick Kribke obviously survived that illness but what was his crime? What happened to him?

Paul's Milk Bottle Tops

As a fundraiser for Community groups, Pauls will donate 10¢ for every cap

from specially marked plastic bottles of milk. Please collect these caps and bring them along to a general meeting or to the Resource Centre.



Heritage Tour Saturday 25 June

Brookfield & Mt Cootha

Depart Civic Centre 8.30 am - Return 4.30 pm More details to be advised but...

- Visit the Showgrounds
- Learn of the Wynnum connection
- Guided Tour of the Botanic Gardens
- Be amazed at Planetarium show

Cost \$25

Can you help?

Donald, Jessie and the Maclean family lived at 'Deloraine', (site of 3 Palms, Wynnum Esplanade) from 1906 until 1966, when daughter Nellie (Tootie) died. There were three sons, Hector, Douglas and Kenneth and 3 daughters, Eva, Nellie and Ouida.

Kathy Hoggett, from Perth WA, visited the Resource Centre last week and would appreciate any information, photos etc of her family.

Please contact Jill at the Resource Centre or on 3393 3208. Thank you.

Remember our Regular Meetings

Third Thursday: 19 May 2005 Baptist Hall 7.30pm:

Last Thursday: 26 May—Wynnum Public Library 10am: Jack Sands - "The Burning Bakery" Morning Tea provided

Resource Centre: Monday to Friday 10 -12 noon 7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)



Our Newsletter is sponsored by: Cartridge World Shop 5/143 Tingal Rd Wynnum

Queensland Heritage Icons

Continued from the April 2005 Newsletter...



Gunsvnd

The Goondiwindi Grey. A true to hero and the darling of the punters

Goanna Oil & Salve

The recipe, for these pungent remedies for all aches, is still a secret after almost 100 years.



"Hev" The "H", of course, is silent. Good one, hey?

Alvey Fishing Reels Is there anyone who hasn't fished with an Alvey" from this very success Queensland family?



Southern Cross Windmills A familiar sight on the Qld skyline and an integral part of our cultural landscape, from the coast to the outback

The Royal Flying Doctor Service

Our legendry flying doctors, operating from 20 bases 24 hours a day and every day of the year.



(This information was taken from the National Trust's magazine "Trust News" Volume 10, March 2005)